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Session 1:


In our first session, my collaborating teacher and I sat down to discuss his current use of technology, his goals for using technology with his students, and a starting point to get him from one to the other.  My collaborating teacher does not currently use any technology in his lessons.  He uses his school laptop for email, attendance and grades (Power School), and to create Word documents.  During our discussion, he admitted that he even has questions about some of the features of the grading program and asked if we could also look at his grade book in one of our sessions.


My collaborating teacher’s long-term goal is to be able to use his laptop and interactive whiteboard to promote student engagement in his lessons.  In the short-term, our goal will be to get him more fluent and comfortable on the laptop (and with Power School) and then the interactive whiteboard.


During this first meeting several of the strategies described in Knight’s text were used.  My collaborating teacher and I are already friends, but we focused on the idea of being partners in learning about the new technology we have been given.  In our discussion about his needs we employed the ideas of equality, choice, voice, and dialogue as discussed in Chapter 2.  We were also able to find our starting point and link it to direct instruction, one of the “Big Four” discussed in Chapters 2 and 7, as it will ultimately lead to more meaningful and engaging activities for his students.

Overall, I think that our first meeting was very productive. We were able to work together to set goals and find a starting point.  My collaborating teacher seems more relaxed about being “coached” now that we’ve actually sat down together to discuss what that will mean.  The strategies from Knight’s book on using a partnership approach were very effective in this case.  I am looking forward to planning our next session and getting to work.

Session 2:


As grades are due to close at the end of the week, my collaborating teacher and I decided that learning the ins and outs of the Power School grade book would be our focus in this session.  In addition to helping him get more comfortable with this program, we will also being working toward his becoming more fluent on his Mac laptop.


During this session, I used the modeling strategy described by Knight in Chapter 7 as “I Do It, We Do It, You Do It”.  As he has six different sections of the same course that need the same set-up in his grade book, this approach seemed the most logical.  I started by modeling (and explaining each step as I went) how to set up term weights for the year and semester as well as category weights for each quarter.  I modeled this for two sections before handing the laptop to him.  The next step was trying it together, so I opened my own grade book on a different computer, so we could walk through the process step by step together.  This time as I modeled, I asked him to tell me what to do next and then do it with me.  We did this for two sections and then he completed the last two sections on his own.  With the grade book set up we were then able to go over how to add assignments and copy them from one section to another, so that all he had to do on his own later was enter the students’ grades.


While I found this strategy to be effective in the end, I learned quickly that I had to slow down and be patient.  Being so uncomfortable about technology, he stopped me many times to ask questions and ask me to do something over again.   It took much longer than I anticipated to get through things that I would consider easy.  Once he did understand how to do it and had done it with me a couple of times, he seemed much less unsure of himself, though.  Hopefully the little bit of confidence he gained today will carry over into our next session.
Session 3:


During this session, my collaborating teacher and I experimented with the new interactive white board that was installed in every classroom.  Up until this day he had never even turned his on, so we started with setup and the basics of how to connect his laptop to it.  Once we were all set up, we tried writing with the markers on a blank document to get a feel for how they worked.  We also opened an existing document and circled, underlined, and made other editing marks, so he could see that it wouldn’t “mess up” his original file.  After experimenting with the board, we brainstormed some possible ways he could use it in a lesson.

As in the previous sessions, several strategies discussed in Knight’s book were used.  The main focus of this and the next couple of sessions is to encourage him to implement research-based strategies of using technology in his classroom, which is discussed in chapter 2.  While experimenting with the whiteboard, we participated in dialogue about its possible uses, spoke as equals about teaching music, and he was encouraged to make choices about what would be most helpful to him as we proceed in adding technology into his lessons.  I also asked him to reflect on how what we learned about today could be applied to his teaching.  All of these ideas were discussed in chapter 3 of Knight’s book.


Our discussion about the ways he could use the interactive whiteboard have given me several ideas for a model lesson, but I can tell by the number of questions he asked today that the interactive board still intimidates him.  We will probably have to spend some of the time in our next session reviewing everything we did today before I do some modeling of how he can use the board with his students.  I think if I go too quickly he might get frustrated and not want to try it with his students.
Session 4:


Today we spent most of our session reviewing the basics of the interactive white board.  We went back through how to power everything up, connect the laptop, and how to use the markers.  At the end of the session, I was able to model a quick example of how the board could be used in a band class.  During this model lesson, I asked him to play the role of the student, so that he could get more practice using the board.  

Along with the strategies discussed in the previous session, I was also able to do some modeling (Knight, chapter7).  In our next session, I will be modeling something very similar to what I showed him today with a small group of students he works with after school.  After playing the role of student today with only a little frustration with the white board, I think he is interested to see how this will actually work with middle school students.  In our discussion following the model lesson, he admitted that he thinks the students will be much more comfortable with the technology than he is.


As I work with my collaborating teacher, I am learning more and more about the technology as well.  This particular white board is new to me, too, although I have used a different brand of smart board in the past, so I learn new things each time I prepare a lesson to work with him.  As a coach, I have really had to learn to slow down, be patient, and listen to my partner.  I have to remind myself that even though he is an adult, he is a beginner when it comes to technology and I need to break everything down for him like I would for my students.

Session 5:

In this session, I came to a lesson with a small group of clarinet players that meets once a week with my collaborating teacher after school for extra help.  He told me at our last session that these students (who are mostly sixth grade beginners) have been struggling with identifying certain types of notes (eighth notes) in their music.  So, in this session I modeled (Knight, chapter 7) a simple activity using the interactive white board where the students identified the notes by name and then by sight by circling them on the whiteboard.  To do this, I explained to him afterward, I scanned a page from the band book they use every day and put it up on the interactive board for them to write on.  Once they were comfortable finding eighth notes within the music, they were able to explain how to count them and then return to the white board to write in the counts.  From there, he was able to take over the lesson and have them perform the music.

In talking to him about this simple activity afterwards, he was amazed at how quickly the students volunteered to go up and write on the whiteboard.  He said that he usually just writes the music out on the board, but since he teaches the same thing multiple times in a day, he does not let the students come up and write on the board (because he doesn’t want to rewrite it).  He said that he usually has to call on students to get the answers.  They don’t generally volunteer.  This simple change of putting the same music up through his laptop and onto the interactive board allowed for much more student participation and engagement.  Also, because all of the students volunteered to go up and fill in answers, he was able to assess who knew the information and who needed additional help. 

After seeing how easy it can be to just add a little technology to the lesson, my collaborating teacher said he is ready to try with his regular classes.  This coming week, we are going to plan and practice a technology activity that fits into what he is already teaching.  Whatever day he is ready to implement it, I will come in to observe him.


Obviously, what we are starting with only scratches the surface of what the interactive board can do, but considering where we started from just a few weeks ago we have made a lot of progress.  My collaborating teacher has started to become familiar with the interactive white board and has gotten much more comfortable with his laptop.  His seeing the effectiveness of the technology with his own students has inspired him to finally want to use it instead of just thinking it might be a good idea. 

In coaching him, I have become inspired to add more technology into my own lessons.  Thinking of ways to help him use it for band directly relates to my teaching of chorus, so every time we come up with a good way to use it in a band lesson my brain starts thinking of how I can adapt that idea for chorus.  Even though it is sometimes frustrating for one or the other or both of us, I think this experience of working as partners to implement the new technology has been beneficial to us both and that we will continue to work together on this even though my written assignment is finished. 
